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Principal Report, Term 1, 2022 

Thank you to the P&C and College Board for their support over the past year.  We are continuing to work within 
exceptionally challenging times, so this ongoing support and advocacy for students and college operations and 
processes has become even more important. 

We have had a positive start to the year; an increase in overall student numbers, new staff and  with only a handful 
of minor behaviour issues.  Staff attribute this to the positive behaviour approach we developed over the past 12 
months and a move away from punitive punishment, as a way to manage student behaviour. 

Current roll numbers are sitting on 141 (although some of these students have recently taken up traineeships and 
apprenticeships) Year 12 – 41  Year 11 – 58   and   Year 10 – 42. 

We will be trialling the new WACoA Application and Enrolment process, this year and hope to begin interviews 
within the next week or so. 

New staff: 

Mr Shaun Cantwell – replaces Mr Pascoe who is at WACoA Morawa for Term 1 

Ms Louise McKenzie – English 

Mr Jarrod Hales – HPE 

Mr Chris Dougall – PPS/Math 

Ms Reet Joy – Chaplain 

Ms Natasha Fisher – Farm 

Mr Matt Hough – Farm 

We are still to secure a Math teacher for the rest of this year, to backfill Mr Manez’s move to Boddington DHS. 

In Term 2 we will have 2 final year pre-service teachers.  One will be working in Trades with Mr Ryan and the other in 
Class, alongside Mr Dougall. 

The new Trucker style caps were organised during the holidays and have proven popular.  There was an initial order 
of 100 placed to gauge popularity.  Students currently have 3 options for hats, so there should be no issues with non-
college hats being worn. 

Staff have been reminding students to wear the correct uniform, most are doing the right thing but some girls have 
been reminded that ‘leggings’ are not part of the uniform. 

The face to face Board Training that was to be held at East Narrogin PS has been cancelled. We will endeavour to get 
access via IKON, to all Board Members should they wish to complete the online modules (Mary to set up EV number 
for all members). 
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There has been 2 nominations for the staff position, replacing Mr Haydock (Mr Mark Batt and Mr Tony Ward). I will 
be conducting a formal staff ballot vote for this. 

We have had no nominations for the Year 12 parent or 2x Year 10 parent positions. 

After setting up CAB, we have access to any compliance issues.  We need to have 1 community member, name the 2 
student reps, add 3 parents and 1 staff member. This will give a total of 14 members. 


